LONDONDERRY SCHOOL DISTRICT "Giving Wings to Children's Dreams"

Source: 268C Mammoth Road **Contact:** Nathan Greenberg

Londonderry, NH 03053 ngreenberg@londonderry.org

(603) 432-6920, Ext. 1102 **Date:** August 10, 2016

PRESS RELEASE

FOR IMMEDIATE RELEASE

Londonderry High School Welcomes Two New Members of the Leadership Team

The Londonderry School Board is pleased to announce the hiring of two new members of the Londonderry High School administrative team. The District welcomes Stephen Secor as an Assistant Principal and Shawn Flynn as Curriculum Coordinator for Science, Technology, Engineering and Math (STEM) affiliated content areas.

Mr. Secor is both a LHS Alumnus and a resident of Londonderry, bringing to the position extensive experience both as a math teacher and building administrator. Most recently serving as a principal of Pelham Memorial School, he has established a reputation as a hands-on administrator who has been able to develop strong relationships with students and staff alike.

"We feel so fortunate to have Steve as a member of our building leadership team," remarked LHS Principal Jason Parent. "He made a great impression on the hiring committee, and has shown great commitment to the Londonderry Community."

New STEM Curriculum Coordinator Shawn Flynn comes to Londonderry after many successful years as a math teacher and Curriculum Facilitator at Campbell High School in Litchfield. He exhibits an outgoing nature that will allow him to work with staff in the varied content areas under his purview, and to maintain a connection with students. He

brings to the position significant experience working with student data to guide instructional practices, and in particular has worked extensively with the College Board Assessment Suite, a staple in the Londonderry School District.

"Shawn has exhibited a strong background in both instructional practices and curriculum management," offers School Board Chairperson Nancy Hendricks. "We believe he has the ability to work collaboratively with the many departments under his supervision and to challenge staff to expand their instructional practices toward the goal of successfully preparing all of our students for college and career."

Both administrators are in the process of transitioning into their new responsibilities, and will be ready to greet staff when they return on August 24th.

END



Stephen Secor



Shawn Flynn